Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association
Meeting Minutes

March 9, 2006

Call to Order

President Merle Frank called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. at Central Pierce Fire & Rescue, Station 6-0.  The following were present:

Alan Predmore, Buckley FD
James Jaques, Milton FD
Merle Frank, Puyallup FD
Kelvin Johnson, Puyallup FD

Dave Dupille, PCFD #3

Bob Black, PCFD #5
Eric Watson, PCFD #5

Jack Andren, PCFD #6
Doug Willis, PCFD #6

Matt Holm, PCFD #6

Bryan Pearson, PCFD #6

Judy Murphy, PCFD #6
Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8

Jake Doty, PCFD #12
Gary McVay, PCFD #13

Andy McAfee, PCFD #14

Bob Vellias, PCFD #17

Randy Shelton, PCFD #18

Reggie Romines, PCFD #21
Garry Olson, PCFD #23
Ken Parrish, PCDEM

Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB
Dic Gribbon, PSCAA

Norma Pancake, PCEMS
Chuck Frame, DNR

Joe Quinn, Attorney

Chuck King, SFMO

Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Bryan Pearson led the flag salute.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the February 2, 2006 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

President Frank stated this will be postponed until Bob Black arrived.
Correspondence

Nothing at this time.
Guest Speaker 

Merle Frank introduced Mike Grant, a Commissioner from District 8.  Mike reported the Pierce County Fire Commissioners Association is going to be getting a Commissioners challenge coin.  He presented the information and distributed a flyer.  There is a place on the back of the coin for an inscription.  The prices are included on the flyer.  If interested in purchasing one, you can contact Mike Grant or Dorcas Gunovich.  He will leave his business cards with Matt Holm.
Doug Willis introduced the guest speaker, Patty Roadhouse.  She is with the Pierce County Court Probation and is going to talk about the Work Crew program.  Patty gave a powerpoint presentation on the Work Crew.  It has been in operation since 1995.  Each van holds ten (10) offenders and a crew chief.  They currently have six (6) crew chief’s and they run five (5) crews every weekend and three (3) crews every day.  The crew chiefs are with the offenders the entire time.  In October 2004 they added the ability for offenders to work off court fines and one day of work crew work f or one day of jail.  It is a win-win for the offenders and the agencies that utilize the program.  They can work on all kinds of different projects such as painting, landscaping, general maintenance, office moves, etc.  
Doug Willis stated that Central Pierce started using the Work Crew ten (10) years ago.  They started out with four (4) days a week and found that was too much.  They currently come out and work one (1) day a week and maintain all ten (10) stations grounds.  It has been a very successful program for Central Pierce.

The Association thanked Patty for her presentation.

Merle Frank reported that a little gathering was held for Jack Andren at the NW Leadership seminar in celebration of his 35 years in the retirement system and 38 years in the Fire Service.  Merle asked Jack to give a brief overview of Central Pierce.  Jack Andren welcomed everyone to Central Pierce.  Station 6-0 is the headquarters station and we have ten stations in all.  This last year the voters passed a lid lift levy.  Twelve (12) new positions have been hired this year and another twelve (12) will be hired next year to complete the staffing plan.  There are currently fourteen (14) in our own academy that was accredited last year thank to Bryan Pearson.  We are building two (2) new stations and we just moved into one of them approximately one month ago.  They are working on scheduling an open house sometime in May.  Invitations will be sent out closer to.  It’s great to be in the Fire Service.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Bob Black apologized for being late.  The month of February began with $8,634.55.  $260.00 was received in dues and $900.00 was spent for the New Home Trends subscription which is reimbursed by the districts that participate in it.  The ending balance for the month of February was $7,995.24.  It was moved and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report as presented.  MOTION CARRIED.

Bob Black stated he would like to propose September 8th as the date for the golf tournament fundraiser.  This is the Friday following Labor Day.  He asked that everyone check their calendars and let him know if there are any conflicts.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.
Department of Emergency Management

Ken Parrish reported that Steve Bailey sends his apologies for not being able to be here today.  He is meeting at the King County Emergency Operations Center with a team from Homeland Security regarding participating in a program of regional technology.  A gap analysis of technology needs in the Pierce County region will be conducted.  
Ken reported on NIMS requirements to be compliant, there is a mandatory adoption and use of NFPA 1561 by all emergency operations.   There is also a mandatory adoption of NFPA 1600 at both the State and Local levels.  We don’t know yet if this will be a 2007 requirement or not.  More information is in Bulletin 202.  It is very complicated and so far region 5 has done so good that the State used it for their model.  A peer review process will be used for the grants and our State will be sending two (2) peer reviewers to Washington DC.  The State award is to be made on June 2nd if everything stays on the current timeframe.  Awards are being based on threat and risk.  Once the money is awarded to the State, the Governor has to determine the formula to distribute.  It is being recommended to stay with the threat and risk formulation, however, the Governor may opt to use the fair formula based on population.  
Ken reported they have a new staff person, a Health Planner, Shawn McAllister, that started last week.  They will be working closely with Norma.  Steve Bailey has been appointed by the Governor to the State Emergency Management Council.

EMS

Norma Pancake reported there are a few agencies missing for the March recertification.
Merle Frank stated he received a letter from Dr. Waffle regarding computer based training.  Norma stated the letter is being misinterpreted by a lot of people.  Computer based training can be used to augment training, it just can’t replace it.  Merle stated he would like a better explanation because the wording in the letter states “cannot replace any piece of requirement.”

Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz stated they are continuing to train their new hire and they are also continuing their cross over training.  The monthly reports were distributed.  They have done a little bit of something in almost every district.  The last two (2) months they have been working on changing to a new computer system – PALS Plus.  A posting will be coming out soon for the Fire Protection Policy Board.
Kitsap County doesn’t have a Fire Marshal’s Office at this time, they have one (1) left out of seven (7) or eight (8) with an ongoing investigation.  We’ve offered to help them during this time.

Wayne reported at the last meeting the County Council had called a Development meeting.  There was a good showing and fire service support.  Gary Franz was very eloquent in speaking.  At that meeting the County Council put an emergency moratorium on PDD’s which was a surprise.  We were effective and did a great job.  We may want to think about appointing a back up for Franz for the committee.  Reggie Romines will be Franz’s back-up.  Reggie asked for clarification regarding the moratorium.  Wayne stated the County Council appointed an emergency ordinance, not a moratorium.  The PDD’s must apply the same standards as the small lots subdivision rules.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Merle stated Andy McAfee attended the Associations Presidents meeting for him since he was unable to attend.  The North Bend strategic plan was distributed.  King and Snohomish Counties also don’t have a Fire Marshal.
Andy reported the legislative priorities are funding and regional haz mat.  They talked about the following at the meeting:  NIMS, Fire Marshal and investigations, state training and delivery, mandatory background checks, 1756 collection.  Also discussed was change coming next year with regards to filing for elections for both the primary and general.  The filing is changing from 45 to 85 days.  Discussion followed.  The 6 year lid lift legislation failed this year.  There is a free GIS seminar March 10th.  Also, By-laws are coming soon.  The State Chiefs adopted a new IT section.

PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon reported they will be meeting next Tuesday with the Puyallup Tribe to look at updating their regulations that were passed in the 90’s, but had no provision to update their regulations as the PSCAA’s change.
Dic also reminded everyone that with the wind storms, there is no burning of debris allowed unless there is a declaration of emergency by the city, state or local government.

Dic stated that he will be gone March 22nd thru April 3rd to Arizona.

PC Fire Commissioners

No representative present.
Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame stated they have fire training coming up and refresher training.  Letters were sent out to the Chiefs in January.  Shelley Morgado has retired and they are in the process of hiring a new Dispatch Supervisor.  They are working on finalizing some of the legal descriptionis of Districts.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Nothing at this time.
Training – MetroTraining

Kelvin Johnson reported for TEW training all of the money in the grant cycle has already been ear-marked.  He encouraged everyone to sign up for training opportunities.  He also asked that reimbursements be submitted in a timely matter.  There is a lot of useful information available to utilize on the DEM training portal.
Bryan Pearson reported the Metro Training is still meeting the second Wednesday of every month from 9:00 a.m. to noon at different locations each month.  Denise can e-mail out the schedule.

President Frank stated the Police Chiefs Association want to know what we are doing as a group with regards to Pierce Responder.   Ken Parrish stated by contract Pierce County invented the Pierce Responder program and that is what DEM uses.  They had tried to copyright and license the program, however, the County was forced to go with a private vendor to develop and market this program.  Washington State legislation a few years ago decided that school safety was important and granted four million dollars to select a vendor to develop a system for all the schools in Washington.  PRI is the company the developed Rapid Responder.   They cannot or should not market their product to jurisdictions that have a similar product, such as Pierce Responder.  Pierce Responder is the default system being used in the County.  It is web based and can be updated as you are utilizing is on a call.  PRI’s product is a static program and there is no mandate that they update it.  President Frank stated Puyallup Schools District is in a bind because they can’t keep up two (2) systems and they would like some direction as to which system to utilize.  It would be great if everyone used the same system.  Andy McAfee stated he has worked with both programs and PRI system is a static system that is stand along on cd’s.  Also, you only have access to your own schools.  One problem with this is if you are on a mutual aid call.  Pierce Responder is current and up to date and you have access to all schools.  Doug Willis made a motion for the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association to adopt Pierce Responder and send a letter to the Police Chiefs Association requesting they do the same.  The motion was seconded.  James Jacques suggested meeting with the Police Chiefs to discuss this further.  Also, there is some concern with those districts who are on the border with King County.  Alan Predmore brought up connectivity issues and agencies that don’t have the ability to connect.  Ken Parrish stated that Pierce Responder can be put on CD’s or DVD’s for those Districts to utilize who have connectivity issues.  Reggie Romines suggested that a letter be sent to the school districts informing them that Pierce Responder needs to be utilized.  Bryan Pearson stated before a letter like that is sent to the school districts we need to make sure the police agencies are supporting the same program.  Andy McAfee suggested the Chiefs Associations for Police and Fire meet and discuss this further.  Discussion followed.  Alan Predmore amended the motion that PCFCA supports the Pierce Responder program and the Police and Fire Chiefs Executive Boards will meet to discuss this further before sending a letter to the school districts.  The amended motion was seconded.  MOTION CARRIED.
Ken Parrish stated that even if the wireless system goes down, TAC 1 has the ability to access Pierce Responder via satellite, so don’t hesitate to request TAC1.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Education Committee

Bryan Pearson stated Sea Western came to him with a proposal for sponsoring an educational opportunity.  He submitted a proposal to Gary Franz and he hasn’t heard anything back yet.
Program/Speaker Committee

Alan Predmore asked if anyone has any ideas or suggestions for speakers to please let him know.
Judy Murhpy reported she has received the point of distribution (POD’s) information from most districts.  She also has the numbers for law enforcement.  April 4, 5 and 6 are the dates for the drill.  April 5th, Wednesday, will be the day for our involvement.  She needs to know who would like to be involved to receive their stock pile.  Please let your zone coordinators know if you want to actually receive.
Legislative Caucus Committee

Nothing at this time.
Audit Committee

No representative present at this time.
Nominating Committee – Dormant

Banquet Committee – Awards Committee

Wayne reported they had a meeting yesterday.  He would like to thank Matt Holm for all of his work on the committee.  It will be held at the Liberty again.  Several people had said they’d pay at the door and then didn’t.  From now on, if not paid in advance, cannot attend.  They are working on several different ideas for entertainment/program.   The auction has been the Commissioners fund raiser.  Do we want to participate in it as well or leave it as it is?  The consensus was not to participate in the auction.
Emergency Management Committee/Air Ops

James Jacques stated the next meeting is next Thursday at 9:00 a.m. at DEM.
Fire Marshal Task Force

Nothing at this time.
Unfinished Business

Chuck Frame stated that Vivian Hawkins may be contacting some of the departments regarding updating radio use agreements.
New Business

Nothing at this time.
Good of the Order

Reggie Romines stated there is a good article in the paper today regarding private ambulance.
Doug Willis stated he would like to take a moment to recognize Buckley Fire Department and Alan Predmore for their money raising efforts and tower climb efforts.  Alan did the tower climb twice the other day.  Alan Predmore stated they raise the money for the Leukemia Lymphoma Association and last year they raised $23,000.00.  They have not yet totaled how much they’ve raised this year.  His time for the first climb was 1749 and the second climb was 1802.

Ken Parrish reported there was a press release out of the Governor’s Office on Tuesday regarding the January 27 thru February storm system and Pierce County was not one of the eleven counties named.  FEMA and DHS have stated you cannot stream storm systems together.  They are making it much more difficult to get federal assistance.  If you get calls regarding the press release, you can refer them to PCDEM.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

The next PCFCA meeting is scheduled for April 6th, 2006 at East Pierce Fire & Rescue at 9:00 a.m.
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